
Hello and happy August. 

Sandra Newing-Griffiths, who has been with us on secondment since February, is leaving this 
month to join the NHS Graduate Management Training Scheme. It is The Times 2022 top 
graduate employer for both General Management and HR and is placed 2nd in the country overall. 
You do not need to be a recent and/or UK graduate – Sandra graduated over 20 years ago in New 
Zealand! The minimum requirement is a 2:2 or equivalent and there is a strengths-based 
assessment process. Applications to join the programme in 2024 open on 25 September 2023. 

 

 

We would like to say farewell and thank you to Nancy Kelley who has stepped down as CEO of 

Stonewall. Nancy has been a powerful advocate for LGBTQ+ rights and has made a significant 

contribution to the work to address LGBTQ+ health inequalities. She was a really helpful and 

supportive friend to the NHS England LGBT Health Team. We are going to miss her. We look 

forward to seeing what she does next and wish her all the best for the future. 

Meet the NHS LGBT Team in an online session 25 September 13-1400  

News and requests from the sector 

 

The NHS Gender Services Clinical Programme are seeking views on a new specialist specification 
for gender incongruence services for children and young people that defines how referrals are 
made, how a national waiting list is managed and how transfers are made from the waiting list into 
the service.  
  
Please read the draft specification and EHIA (equalities and health inequalities assessment) and 
submit your response using this stakeholder feedback form: 
  

Draft NRSS Service Spec for Stakeholder Testing July 2023.docx 

Draft EHIA NRSS for Testing.docx 

  
You are welcome to respond on behalf of a group or organisation, or as an individual. You may 
wish to consult others as part of your response, or you can forward this email to other 
stakeholders. You must declare any conflict of interests relating to this document or service area. 
  
Please submit your response using the online response form by Thursday 24 August 2023. If you 
have any issues submitting your response, please contact england.scengagement@nhs.net.  
If you would like to be consulted as a stakeholder for future consultations, please register here: 
Clinical Reference Group Stakeholder Registration - NHS England - Citizen Space  

https://graduates.nhs.uk/
https://future.nhs.uk/connect.ti/EHIME/view?objectid=7363846
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftracking.vuelio.co.uk%2Ftracking%2Fclick%3Fd%3DBQsWb21fEjWWXOw526Rp2i1jdYZ8LQB3vvePUUJBI4BLf8zRPQEoBwPuvXuZGtNf6bizKogEubFehaJXtK3fgGHZ596QaLyCDCHlcTQArlqEN8pp1kRt1aLdH5xYRKUXt_dQRQ-Oss350SfkKCCjspzHp2baKImUSWSnT9E-DQdkzTBQhu_jHd5xjiyQqg2yfLE0Mk3TMEmR8iAVDjF1jxYlhDhCUfcjZTjENnmP26aL8kNHwpqxg6d4qV9yVtRpw0XSw18UI5-2yGGDyD3ckpP9fca7BdyoSdPYY-H4Yb4e07__vpi06GCrNTjGXIkIo1M-pstEN6Q42PB_L-oVDcMXgvP0qfuEQda79ePqp6BfGp1FaZ3YohPEGk2i85fpnkDsc7d2zeNlCNX5l4oRdgqVDCkM8Tke4RfBXlSvY_MyNJMrD2-aLZKogRqAOadJ2cPNzFq3wldssZIRKAkMiJp6BELfg34oSTiPlnn-qmPkkNG1f3goJTVirik4kFL7bzDZR1U_0b0JR6ufZNthIAV4tvYUAsR8j35Bm_qk0GvKELq2jE06SSFrUGOdYTLVU4ygq4DyHPa5qWrgqmfiQUc86ZvZrF1bgJJkdF-ZtxiHVJsVtKFSpv9CKWuVF6GgoA2&data=05%7C01%7Cfwoodward%40nhs.net%7C2b37f6fdf7174d6cf62b08db9424731b%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638266656488475901%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4IWugWgl8ORIsV1by0yKQgfHjg9b3LVCmPhse8FHeNs%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftracking.vuelio.co.uk%2Ftracking%2Fclick%3Fd%3D7V2RMK2rhlw547an90ljTZNukYvwJ47R30YSjdIzQnXWNHn6fb-HBXgsCcUKD21dKSPFmBXJV2b30LExemYIcEx60Hgq9bU9eMTcWMAC9kWuej-JbWHEOXGKY5Bi4pcmLkBmH-aMBeBbJlDh8b232NJAHUPx5kLHySC-6G-qlQMXeyuqHgMiSjYhozPxXOKj9VtBJrKIXsTmFG3fRd7lzsM1&data=05%7C01%7Cfwoodward%40nhs.net%7C2b37f6fdf7174d6cf62b08db9424731b%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638266656488475901%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=rNzJeRlrbdb2p0FuDM7bR9sYicNO64wNWtOdnPUKy68%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftracking.vuelio.co.uk%2Ftracking%2Fclick%3Fd%3D7V2RMK2rhlw547an90ljTZNukYvwJ47R30YSjdIzQnWdfqM5LzSVIDsOOB-Y3prP3l9ILri1OIUI-rYSfJNBTjZa9IJOte7ohIAHR5UtagJr8R51YsKnN2f5lWWK5fzSFUJ0A3eG8YtimbqXP30gMrO6kiEGBlW6Ll2y_OmjdZcI-0AnfjAxbtJb9dLy6T566YBmGx7r_kZQCZK53KO-QsA1&data=05%7C01%7Cfwoodward%40nhs.net%7C2b37f6fdf7174d6cf62b08db9424731b%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638266656488475901%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=EjXz642ZBRtMkdsId%2FHCPpw7Jbhxg7Cn98YDj1LYaBE%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftracking.vuelio.co.uk%2Ftracking%2Fclick%3Fd%3DBQsWb21fEjWWXOw526Rp2i1jdYZ8LQB3vvePUUJBI4BLf8zRPQEoBwPuvXuZGtNf6bizKogEubFehaJXtK3fgGHZ596QaLyCDCHlcTQArlqEN8pp1kRt1aLdH5xYRKUXt_dQRQ-Oss350SfkKCCjspzHp2baKImUSWSnT9E-DQdkzTBQhu_jHd5xjiyQqg2yfLE0Mk3TMEmR8iAVDjF1jxYlhDhCUfcjZTjENnmP26aL8kNHwpqxg6d4qV9yVtRpw0XSw18UI5-2yGGDyD3ckpP9fca7BdyoSdPYY-H4Yb4e07__vpi06GCrNTjGXIkIo1M-pstEN6Q42PB_L-oVDcMXgvP0qfuEQda79ePqp6BfGp1FaZ3YohPEGk2i85fpnkDsc7d2zeNlCNX5l4oRdgqVDCkM8Tke4RfBXlSvY_MyNJMrD2-aLZKogRqAOadJ2cPNzFq3wldssZIRKAkMiJp6BELfg34oSTiPlnn-qmPkkNG1f3goJTVirik4kFL7bzDZR1U_0b0JR6ufZNthIAV4tvYUAsR8j35Bm_qk0GsnGvYmqZX79DNxLLVtLt3Vny-iUIaQKxP_QCTs6V4MKrZCJDkbqKV8HOUmgq3YBRdvm6C7WGhwNmPtYAd6BDtwD4LYi6oMXReU4ESI84Q8SV01&data=05%7C01%7Cfwoodward%40nhs.net%7C2b37f6fdf7174d6cf62b08db9424731b%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638266656488475901%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=q8IKhTnS7oUAqqKckoNYRwZkl%2Brnto0Em%2Bg9qUZCEQI%3D&reserved=0
mailto:england.scengagement@nhs.net
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.engage.england.nhs.uk%2Fapplication%2Fcrg-stakeholder-reg-april-2019%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cengland.lgbtadvisor%40nhs.net%7C382ec79ecd7c4dbfddd408db972221a6%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638269945061861591%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=vcZEfg62duMynDvM7im%2BoeItTvYtma0dXm40fFA5VGg%3D&reserved=0


  
What happens next? 

  
Once NHS England has reviewed all stakeholder feedback, if there are potential impacts that need 
further engagement, the policy will go out to a formal public consultation. If wider consultation does 
take place you, along with other stakeholders, will be welcome to comment on the proposal again. 
  
Public Consultation on Puberty Suppressing Hormones for Children and Young People 
with Gender Incongruence/Dysphoria 

  
On a separate but related matter, following stakeholder testing, NHS England is now inviting 
feedback via a formal 90 day public consultation on a new draft interim clinical policy on the use of 
puberty supressing hormones in children and adolescents who have gender incongruence or 
gender dysphoria. A final decision on the clinical policy following public consultation will be made 
by NHS England following a recommendation from the Clinical Priorities Advisory Group (CPAG).  
NHS England will publish the finalised policy alongside a consultation analysis report. You can find 
a link to the consultation here if you would like to respond: 
https://www.engage.england.nhs.uk/consultation/puberty-suppressing-hormones/ 

 

Job and volunteer opportunities 

 

Live Through This/OUTpatients are looking for a Peer Services Lead (28k) based in 

London/Hybrid. Closing date is 25th August 2023. 

 

London Friend are looking for a LGBTQ+ Drug & Alcohol Recovery Worker based in London. 

Closing Date 5pm 16 August 2023. 

 

Diversity Role Models are looking for an Education Officer (North West) (£26,500) with hybrid 

working conditions. Closing Date is 29 August 2023. 

 

Mermaids is looking for volunteer trustees including a Chair of the Board and a Chair of the HR 

and Renumeration Subcommittee. Closing dates are 10 September 2023. 

 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftracking.vuelio.co.uk%2Ftracking%2Fclick%3Fd%3D6Lb-M2Qu4wyOXRUp7BFMuFEyBQ-vWB_dHPXmIN9Sbf48aJanfrXzh9eJuROicJBfz6_R0L0aSjuWPREGqnztYjvXciWn2KsgyPtDr3jCJbtWCyr_A36Sis_3zvcJMPW2j4fgOV7vNX1mPN7nzUSrAm0LqpIPYgKF5MqOmtee9vLLHcHG6HGVJ__aebBgblKsVgBbmgSQM8rduXAwwPvgGv2cfzhLogiDSVMd3YgmPMdwLDVOustPH3168S0-wCans4a_-xqFpqNAEKoLgNWAuqvkj40dCadIlPwwuUW3lDn211SxGNwSYV4WKsqLUQC3_Vc3woj31qLOyrxpvvXLDuNse7_w9jgSFprec7Ux4qJCuLI6zhSqCVj5dmXsZAHzLbDXcRs6HhL-OT38P9J-nKhO82CgB-KdimHk2WPNF9wTjULX_wOlVIkNt_XHL15y40W67lBXlJaCU4cJMs2JzCVDxMawRvNbqp7HoPelYS3nNETN-0tLn5_nIAmG5Hb9OhWybnDrP0GU0bKsoOo-08YwzVlRHU8q0Fsb_Ti09L9rasT1hlcwx9awgUfkjw_duHXETYoR4owCGTj1kJRajkl4IBL7bQOyrEY9UkWNqaaDoHTF0oOH2hktBcAVMyOdoizP8_o_WgpV_R4ZRXGP8KMsmpCyUq6Mi6TeaosRvd0Mp7-M8UeboA532szXlqPO71z1TfmYaPVMbECdEJDcT1UGee-Zn_M5EDku_x7-Zic2hKrXo58JxJPiS60MuugA_Nb0LQ8rIemqnD4ypiapn23KEQV0Ys5sjHgPjEEfoEmvORplqpaJRbnNQJd3ztYQadoeItSoLc2UTDcW8p5h5FT8-vzDCMLyBRv-Pvw5_mdGeqL30tnd8Oe1qKRTDfOkUw2&data=05%7C01%7Cfwoodward%40nhs.net%7C2b37f6fdf7174d6cf62b08db9424731b%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638266656488632129%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=FeOHbtXTkjPVCHllOQsiIj%2FyPW2Mzqfx2U%2FIvcMjZms%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftracking.vuelio.co.uk%2Ftracking%2Fclick%3Fd%3DVl5_EHcyEo-ToMjpNCxvsRFeI_61L86H2OvD2nqRRsHPXK9ZCWmsNxh32HHsHGIZupsOrlFtjBz8rh6fGvshpbL80WqGtOmtJCloy0bCS3SRxiRCj4LeCJ3OYO9Z7z_qkMvxPE3RJaqQLGtzPyCdi28NWMpSxVJx20189d8gkwkaSl6eK6riujp-ODE7vYAZje6T04HTQxBhQj663gKsor01&data=05%7C01%7Cfwoodward%40nhs.net%7C2b37f6fdf7174d6cf62b08db9424731b%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638266656488632129%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=XtC6Pyu3%2F8gFwBe%2FiXietcsLRHVuEpBzaCXBhlIFQPQ%3D&reserved=0
https://www.consortium.lgbt/job/live-through-this-outpatients-peer-services-lead/
https://www.consortium.lgbt/job/london-friend-lgbtq-drug-and-alcohol-recovery-worker/
https://www.consortium.lgbt/job/diversity-role-models-education-officer-north-west/
https://www.consortium.lgbt/job/mermaids-trustees/
https://www.consortium.lgbt/job/mermaids-chair-of-the-board-of-trustees/
https://www.consortium.lgbt/job/mermaids-chair-of-the-hr-and-remuneration-subcommittee/
https://www.consortium.lgbt/job/mermaids-chair-of-the-hr-and-remuneration-subcommittee/


 

AKT is looking for a London-based Senior Caseworker. Apply by 13th August 2023. 

 

Brighton & Hove LGBT Switchboard want to recruit Trustees. Apply by 10th August 2023. 

Also a Communications and Fundraising Manager. Apply by 28th August 2023. 

 

Opening Doors is looking for Charity Trustees. Closing date is 4 September 2023. 

 

Galop is looking for: 
Head of Advocacy and Support (£45-52k) – apply by 10am 10th August 2023. 
 
National LGBT+ Independent Victim Advocate (£26-30k) – apply by 10am 14th August 2023 
 
Counselling Service Manager (£39-42k FTE) part-time (0.6) - apply by 10am 5th September 2023 
 
Trustees. Applications to be submitted by 10am on 19th September 2023. If you are interested and 
want to find out more, join the short Trustee Information Session on Wednesday 6th September: 
6.30pm – 7.15pm. Email lou.t@galop.org.uk to register. 

 
 
Space Youth project in Dorset are looking for a Youth Worker in Charge. Closing Date is 20 
August 2023. 
 
 

Exciting news at X2Y LGBTQ+ Youth Group charity in the Black Country! A vacancy has become 
available for a new Chair of Trustees.  
- Are you looking to develop your skills and have experience of running a charity?  
- Are you passionate about giving LGBTQ+ young people a safe space and opportunities for 
education?  
-Can you spare a couple of hours a week to oversee charity operations to help X2Y reach its 
goals?  
To find out more about the role and how to apply, please see our website: 

https://www.x2y.org.uk/volunteer-for-x2y Or, contact: trustees@x2y.org.uk or 

lucyonions16@gmail.com 

https://careers.akt.org.uk/job/437546
https://www.switchboard.org.uk/were-looking-for-trustees/
https://www.switchboard.org.uk/were-hiring-communications-and-fundraising-manager/
https://www.consortium.lgbt/job/opening-doors-charity-trustees/
https://www.consortium.lgbt/job/galop-head-of-advocacy-and-support/
https://www.consortium.lgbt/job/galop-hybrid-london-ec3v-5-senior-independent-sexual-violence-advocate/
https://www.consortium.lgbt/job/galop-counselling-service-manager/
https://www.consortium.lgbt/job/galop-hybrid-london-ec3v-6-trustee/
https://www.consortium.lgbt/job/space-youth-project-0723-youth-worker-in-charge/
https://www.x2y.org.uk/volunteer-for-x2y
mailto:trustees@x2y.org.uk
mailto:lucyonions16@gmail.com


Other events 

12 August 2023 Barry Pride 
   Colchester Pride 
   Doncaster Pride 
   Dumfries Pride 
   Margate Pride 
   Swindon/Wiltshire Pride 
   Trans Pride Leeds 

Wigan Pride 
13 August 2023 Wakefield Pride 
18-20 August 2023 South Wingfield Pride 
19 August 2023 Calderdale/Halifax Pride 
   Chester Pride 
   Crawley Pride 

Hertfordshire Pride 
High Wycombe Pride 
Isle of Wight Pride 
Kings Lynn/West Norfolk Pride 
Lincoln Pride 
Medway Pride 
New Forest Pride 
Trans Pride Scotland 
UK Black Pride (London) 
Warwickshire Pride 

25-28 August 2023 Manchester Pride 
25 August 2023 Perthshire Pride 
26 August 2023 Dover Pride 
   Southampton Pride 
   Truro Pride 
   Walsall Pride 
27 August 2023 Hastings Pride 

Scunthorpe Pride 
Sesku Pride 

    

Advance Notice 

 
The LGBT+ History Month theme for February 2024 is MEDICINE. Perfect opportunity to celebrate 
LGBT+ Healthcare professionals. 5 months to get organised. 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Feel free to forward this email to anyone who may be interested. To share any updates in future 
newsletters please email: england.lgbtadvisor@nhs.net  

With best wishes from the NHS England LGBT Health Team  

If you would like your name to be removed, reply to this email ‘Unsubscribe’ and you will be 
removed from our mailing list. 

mailto:england.lgbtadvisor@nhs.net

